
  

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 2 May 2022 

 

COVID-19 UPDATE FROM SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL 

We have received an update from Surrey CC with the latest national 

government guidance on managing respiratory infections, including 

Coronavirus (COVID -19). In essence, their advice is that Covid should be 

treated in a similar way to general respiratory infections. 

Key things to be aware of include: 

• Students with mild symptoms such as a runny nose, sore throat, or mild 

cough, who are otherwise well, can continue to attend their education 

setting. 

• Students who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at 

home and avoid contact with other people until they no longer have a high 

temperature 

• If a student has a positive covid test result they should stay at home 

for 3 days after the day they took the test and avoid contact with other 

people 

• Students who live with someone who has tested positive should 

continue to attend school as normal. 

Please email info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk to let school know if a student 

tests positive for covid, or if a student is admitted to hospital owing to a 

respiratory infection.  

The full guidance can be found on the Gov.uk website. See pages 20 and 21 

of the document for advice on respiratory infections.  

“To be one, to be united is a great thing. But 

to respect the right to be different is maybe even 

greater.” - Bono 

ECO TEAM – CASH FOR KIDS CLOTHING COLLECTION 

A huge thank you to everyone who donated clothing for our Cash for Kids 

collection this week. We truly appreciate it, and once we have our fundraising 

total, we will share that with you. 

 

EXAM INVIGILATOR 

SHORTAGE – CAN YOU 

HELP? 

We are still looking for extra 

invigilators for a few key dates 
during the GCSE and A Level 

examination period.   

 

As these are public examinations, 
the requirements on the number of 

invigilators needed for each exam is 

set by the JCQ and to have that 

number available to run the exams.  

If you have the time, and would like 

to help support our Exams Officer 
and students with this year’s public 

examinations then please view the 

information on the vacancies 

section of the Fullbrook website. 

 

mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities
https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Exam-Invigilators-February-2022.pdf


  

LRC SPOTLIGHT 

Mental Health Awareness week starts next week (9-15 May). 

In the LRC we have created a 'shelf help' area with 

comfortable seating where students can sit quietly and read. 

We are building our collection of mental health awareness 

books aimed at teenagers, covering issues such as self 

esteem, anxiety and stress. We also have a number of fiction 

books which highlight a diverse range of challenges that 

teenagers and young people face today. Conversations about 

mental health has never been more important and having a range of resources 

available in the LRC helps reassure students that they are not alone if they are 

struggling.  

SPRING CONCERT SUCCESS 

Last Friday night we had our Spring Concert and the performances from our 

students were excellent. It was still only our second proper concert after Covid, 

so a large number of them were new to performing, which made their 

participation even more wonderful. A big thank you to everyone who took part, 

came along to watch, and to the staff who provided support to make the 

evening so enjoyable.  

WORD OF THE CYCLE 

It’s time for our next Word of the Cycle, which we’ll be incorporating into lessons 

and tutor times with students. We would be grateful if you could continue to 

support this by using the word in conversation at home.    

Principle (noun): a rule that is generally true. 

Example: The basic principle was that those who worked hard would be rewarded. 

MFL WORD OF THE CYCLE 

Our next Modern Foreign Language (MFL) Word of the Cycle, which will be 

incorporated into MFL lessons in a similar way to our normal Word of the Cycle 

is below.  

English: Principle – e.g. It is important to respect the principle of equality. 

French: Principe – e.g. il est important de respecter le principe d'égalité. 

Spanish: Principio – e.g. es importante respetar el principio de igualdad. 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Thursday 12 May Year 12 Higher Education Evening 

Friday 13 May Year 11 Leavers Assembly & BBQ 

Monday 16 May GCSE & A Level Examinations Commence  

Friday 27 May School closes for half term (students finish normal time) 

Monday 6 June School reopens to students 

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

HOMEWORK CLUB 

To book your child a space at Homework 

Club, please click here. 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 

 

mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/homework-club-tickets-221300785607
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
https://www.instagram.com/fullbrook_6/


  

  

 


